
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
October 19, 2020 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m., 
Monday October 19, 2020. Responding to roll call were Mike Supan Jr., Tom 
Goskusky, Dave Wiesbrock, Robert Steele, Bob Folty, Jessica Bonnell and 
Heather Sherman. Mark Zimmer and Todd Anderson were absent. The Pledge of 
Allegiance was recited.  

 
Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 

• La Salle County board minutes are available to board members who 
request them. 

• The minutes of September’s meeting were presented and approved. 
A motion was made by Dave Wiesbrock and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. 

• Water bills will be done tomorrow. 
• The positions that are up for election in the Consolidated Election on 

April 6, 2021 are: 
Mayor 
Village Clerk 
2 trustees- 4 year term 
1 trustee- 2 year term 

 
Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell   

• Monthly bills were presented and approved. A motion was made by 
Mike Supan Jr. and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock.   

 

  Police Report - Dave Woolford    
 Monthly Report – 4 speeding citations, 1 uninsured vehicle 

citation, 2 disobeying stop sign citations and 6 verbal equipment 
violations.  

• A few investigations are ongoing. (interviews being done) 

 
Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report - Marc Lemrise  

• Almost done spreading rock along edges of newly paved roads. 
• Locates are finally slowing down. 
• New guy is doing great! 

• Winterized park and trimmed vegetation around bridges and 
intersections. 



 
  
 Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek  

• Received two proposals for the filter replacement. One more bid 
should be coming in any day.  West Tech came in at $145,000 and 
Korita came in at $181,600. A motion was made by Tom Goskusky 
and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. to accept the lowest bid from West Tech 
unless the last bid comes in lower.  

• A motion was made by Mike Supan Jr. and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock to 
pay Advanced Asphalt $104,318.38 for paving several roads, pay 
$12,454.59 for ditch work, grading, installing a culvert on Wequash 
St to alleviate erosion and to pay $14,867.34 for cement work and 

the correction of the sidewalk in front of the church. The church will 
reimburse the Village for $9,867.34. The Village will be paying 
$5000 out of the sidewalk fund for sidewalk work at the church. 

 
 
Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele 

• Working on the Levy Ordinance. 
  
 Trustee Comments/Complaints 

• Trick or Treating hours will be on October 31st from 5:30-7:30 P.M. 
• Should cameras be installed at the park??? 

 
A motion was made by Tom Goskusky and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. to 
adjourn meeting at 9:05 p.m. 

  
 Respectfully Submitted,  
  
 Heather Sherman  

Village Clerk 

 


